Ballymoney National School,

Ballineen,

Co. Cork.





4th September 2018
Playground Clean up
Thank you very much to all the parents, pupils and staff who helped out with the clean up yesterday. The playground is looking much smarter! 
Book Rental
Last year, the bills for the school books and book rental books were sent out separately. The book rental bill wasn’t sent out until the last week. This has caused a lot of confusion. The cost of the book rental bills are €20 for the senior classroom and €8 for the junior classroom.

Refreshments for the opening
The parish hall is being used on Thursday evening for a meeting so the hall cannot be set up until Friday morning. If any parents are free after the drop off, your assistance would be appreciated to set out the tables and chairs. Over 40 invited guests have accepted their invitations and some have not responded yet. This number does not include pupils, parents or staff. We would appreciate if each family could provide a plate of savoury and a plate of sweet food, e.g. a plate of sandwiches and a plate of tray bakes. We realise that this is a lot to ask people to provide, especially during the week. The food can be homemade or shop bought. 
Trailer

We will need additional chairs for the guests to sit on. These will be placed on the tar macadam outside the front door of the school. Do any of you have a trailer and would you be able to help us to transport the chairs from Kilmeen Parish Hall?

Car Parking

There will be a shortage of car parking on Friday. Colin Draper has agreed to facilitate some extra parking for us in the field that he is renting. Trevor Draper will direct the car parking. It would be appreciated if parents could park up there to leave the area around the hall free for visitors.

Local Media

Photographs from the opening will be placed on the school website and in the local media. Please ask your children to dress smartly on Friday for the occasion.

Dates for your Diary
Friday 7th September


Official School Opening, commencing at 11:45a.m.
Tuesday 11th September

Road Safety Talk

Thursday 27th September

Diocesan Church Service for Primary Schools for the 






Senior classroom only

Saturday 29th September

PTA Bingo Night

Friday 26th October


School closes for the Halloween holidays

The Board of Management of Ballymoney National School

wishes to invite you

to

The Official Opening of our School Extension

by

The Right Reverend Dr. Paul Colton

on

Friday 7th September 2018 at 11:45a.m.
